
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF THE TULARE IRRIGATION DISTRICT HELD ON THE 

8th DAY OF JANUARY 2019 AT THE HOUR OF 9:00 A.M. 

Call to Order: 

Directors present at the meeting held at the date and time above 

designated were President David Bixler, Vice President Rick Borges, 

Dave Martin, and Mike Thomas. Director Scott Rogers was absent. 

Staff present at the meeting were Aaron Fukuda, General Manager; Wayne 

Fox, O&M Superintendent; Marco Crenshaw, Watermaster; Bill Sario, 

District Engineer; Jeremy Barroll, Assistant Engineer; and Beth 

Holmes, Assessor-Collector. Also present at the meeting Richard Zack. 

President Bixler asked if there were any changes, additions or 

deletions to the Agenda, which Mr. Fukuda reported there were none. 

The meeting thereupon was called to order by President Bixler. 

Public Comments: 

Mr. Zack reported that due to the efforts of Congressman Devin Nunes 

and his staff, the Tulare Irrigation District History Book had been 

submitted and had received acceptance into the Library of Congress. 

Oath of Office: 

Ms. Holmes proceeded to instruct the incumbent for Division 2 of the 

District, being the only board member candidate for said division, to 

recite the oath of office. Director Martin (Division 2) did so and 

were thus sworn in for another four-year term as director of the 

District. 

Approval of Minutes: 

Director Bixler then noted that the minutes of the regular meeting of 

December 11, 2018, had been distributed and asked if there were any 

errors or omissions noted therein. By the motion of Director Thomas 

and second by Director Borges, unanimously carried by all Directors 

present, the minutes of the meeting were thereupon approved as 

presented. 

Watermaster Report: 

Water Supply Outlook - Mr. Crenshaw presented the Directors with 

charts showing the operations at Terminus and Millerton Reservoir. He 

noted that Lake Kaweah storage was at 23,597 AF with only 341 CFS of 

inflow, and with the future rain forecasts, there was an anticipation 

that a flood release would take place when the reservoir reached a 

storage of 35,000 AF. 

Next, Mr. Crenshaw review the current water supply status for the 

District noting CVP supplies of 885 AF and 3,468 AF in Kaweah 

supplies, totaling 4,353 AF in total quantities to date. 

Thereupon, Mr. Crenshaw provided charts of the snow water content in 

the Kaweah Watershed and the San Joaquin Watershed, noting that the 

Kaweah Watershed was at approximately 86% and the San Joaquin was 

about 86% of the January 7th average. He also pointed out that the 

percent as of April 1st was 37% and 35% for the Kaweah and San Joaquin 

watersheds respectively. 

O&M Superintendent Report: 

Routine Work - Mr. Fox provided an update on operations and 

maintenance activities highlighting upstream mowing, grading 
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